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Thank You 
I would like to take this opportunity to 
congratulate each and every one of 
our students on their efforts this year. I 
can honestly say that each child has 
grown and matured during the year. To 
have the opportunity to watch that and 
see the genuine improvements in our 
students is a great privilege and a 
wonderful part of my role as Principal. 
Congratulations to all of you. 
 
I must also thank all our parents, in my 
opinion we are very lucky to have such 
a supportive parent body. The 
initiatives and activities that parents 
support and help out with continues to 
amaze me. We continue to offer a vast 
range of wonderful opportunities and 
activities for our students and your 
support makes sure that these 
activities are a success. I would like to 
take this opportunity to wish all 
members of our school community a 

safe and happy holiday. I look forward 
to working with you again in 2013. 
 
Dr Bill Rogers 
On Wednesday the 12th of December, 
Dr Bill Rogers, classroom management 
expert, will be working with all the 
teaching staff from Tooleybuc Central 
School. This is a fantastic opportunity 
for our teachers to have access to a 
‘guru’ in the classroom management 
field and will continue to enhance the 
already strong behaviour management 
skills of our teachers. As all of our 
teachers will be involved in this day, 
there will be minimal supervision at 
school and alternative activities have 
been organised. 
 
Swim School 
Next week our annual Swim School 
Program will take place. Learning to 
swim is an important skill for all of our 
students and we encourage everyone 
to participate in this program. 
 
Presentation Day and Night 
Our Presentation Day and Night will be 
held on Monday the 10th of December. 
All parents and community members 
are invited and encouraged to attend 
both of these events. They will be a 
wonderful opportunity to showcase the 
achievements of our students.
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c.schools.nsw.edu.au/   
 Emma with her Gold Medal from the State Games.  

Emma came 6
th

 at the National. 
Well done Emma we are all very proud of your achievements. 

mailto:tooleybuc-c.school@det.nsw.edu.au
mailto:tooleybuc-c.school@det.nsw.edu.au
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Congratulations to Emma 
This week Emma represented our school at the 
National Athletics Championship in Adelaide and 
she received a 6th place. This is a wonderful 
achievement. Emma we are all very proud of you! 
 

Orientation and Transition Days 
Over the last fortnight we have held our last 
Orientation and Transitions for our Kindergarten 
students and our Year 6 students' transitioning to 
Secondary School. Thank you to all the parents 
who attended these parent information sessions. If 
you still have questions or need any further 
information please don't hesitate to contact me at 

the school. 
 

2013 Organisation 
Currently planning is underway for the 2013 school 
year. For Primary to be funded by the DEC for 4 
teachers the cut off is 78 students. Our anticipated 
primary enrolments are currently very close to that 
cut off. As a result we have decided that we will 
fund a 4th class for 2013 from school funds if we 
don't reach the cut off. This is at a significant cost 
to the school. This will ensure that all students have 
small class size and are in 'staged' classes. The 
class structure will be: Kindergarten, Year 
One/Two, Year Three/Four and Year Five/Six. 
 

End of Term Organisation 
As the end of the school year draws to a close 
there are a number of alternate activities that are 
occurring in our school. Please remember that all 
Stage 6 students who have begun the Focused 
HSC for 2013 will be participating in normal lessons 
up to Friday the 14th of December. During Week 
10 there will be a range of celebrations including 
Presentation Day and Night, Reward Excursions, 
200 Nights Reading Morning Tea and several other 
things. Keep an eye on the calendar and a look out 
for notes explaining variations to normal routines. 
The 2013 school year ends for students on 
Wednesday the 19th of December. 
 

Xmas Party 
Once again we have been successful in receiving 
funding for the Wilcannia Forbes Diocese to fund 
our annual Christmas Party. On Monday the 10th of 
December following our Whole School Assembly, 
all students will have a lunch at the Tooleybuc 
Sporting Club. This is a wonderful culmination of 
the school year. We thank the Dioceses for their 
generous donation. 
 

Water Wanted to Buy 
The school needs to purchase 50 megs permanent 
general security water for the School Agriculture 
Plot. Please contact the school if you are able to 
help. 

Syzygy 
The 2012 School magazine, The Syzygy, is being 
prepared for printing at the present moment. The 
magazine is a collection of student’s work and 
photographs of events throughout the year. It is a 
wonderful record of the 2012 school year for 
students to keep as a memento. 
 
Copies of the Syzygy must be pre-ordered. The 
cost is $15.00. There will not be any spare copies 
available for purchase. 
 
Magazines will be available to be picked up on 
Presentation Night, 10th December 2012. 
 
Please return the order form and money to the front 
office no later than Monday 3rd December, 2012. 
 

SYZYGY SCHOOL MAGAZINE ORDER FORM 
 
Student Name:     
 
I would like to order    copies of the Syzygy. 
 
I have enclosed: $    
 
Signed:       

 
 
 

 
Up Coming Events Term 4 2012 
 

 

Week 9 
Swim School – All week 
 
Mon 3 Dec Merit Awards Close 
Wed 5

th
 Dec Year 9 – Defib Excursion 

 

Week 10 
Mon 10 Dec Whole School Assembly – 12:00 noon 
 Students Christmas lunch – 1:00 pm 
 Reports go home 
 Presentation Night – 6:30 pm 
Tue 11 Dec Merit Reward Excursion 
Wed 12 Dec Bill Rogers 
Thu 13 Dec 200 nights Reading Morning Tea 
 

Week 11 
Wed 19 Dec Last day for students 
 

HOLIDAYS 
 

First Day back for Students 
 

Wednesday 6
th

 February 
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Merit Scheme 
To reward our students’ positive behaviour Tooleybuc 
Central School runs a strong Merit Scheme. Students 
are awarded ‘Merit Awards’ during the school year and 
an accumulation of these merits equates to levels.  
 

Bronze Level  10 Merits 
Silver Level  Bronze plus and extra 20 Merits 
Gold Level  Silver plus an extra 30 Merits. 
 

Primary students are given a ‘Lucky Dip’ at the 
achievement of each level, secondary students are 
given a $2.00 voucher to spend at the canteen, then 
primary and secondary are presented with a certificate 
at our Whole School Assembly. Those students who 
achieve Gold Level are invited to attend our End of Year 
Merit Excursion. 
 
 

Bronze Gold - Merit Awards 

Name Yr Name Yr 

Berg, Jaide 8 Scalora, Toni Mia 3 

Everitt, Hannah  6   

 
Gold - Merit Awards 

Name Yr Name Yr 

Andrews, Demi  6 Hoare, Rachael 8 

Andrews, Keisha  K Johnstone, Ben  1 

Andrews, Tara  2 Lyons, Padraig 3 

Berg, Emma 6 Main, Chelsea 7 

Berg, Sara  3 McNab, Callum 8 

Domaille, Laura 6 Nimo, Kalatiola 8 

Grace, Rachael 5 Scalora, Paul  1 

  
Thompson, Jemma 5 

 

Silver - Merit Awards 

Name Yr Name Yr 

Andrews, Cooper 3 Hickey, Harry 8 

Blachford, Brees 4 Hoare, Sam 4 

Blachford, Taylen 2 Johnstone Jenae 4 

Blachford, Summer 1 Johnston, Cody 6 

Chapman, Asiri 1 Kelly, Elektra K 

Chapman, Kusi K Lyons, Saoise 1 

Davey, Madison   5 Mammone, Angela 2 

D-Giacomo, Kassidy  K McKenzie, Quinlan 1 

Domaille, Ryan 3 McKindlay, Prudence 7 

Dunn, Georgia  1 McNab, Riley 5 

Edelsten, Emma  2 Nimo, Talahiva  2 

Everitt, Campbell 3 O’Bree, Jessica 8 

Everitt, Noah 1 Ogle, Jack 2 

Foley, Shane 7 Smales, Trazz 7 

Forster, Jason 8 Smith, Natalia 3 

Funnell, Owen 2 Rogers, Mackinnon  2 

Gleeson, Georgia 9 Smith, Sam 6 

Gleeson, Tanner 7 Spinks, Cooper 8 

Grace, Ryan 4 Watson-Heritage, Conner 7 

Grinham, Mitchell 2 Whitfield, Daniel 8 

Hickey, Emily  1 Wilkins, Leighton 7 

  
  

 
Bronze - Merit Awards 

Name Yr Name Yr 

Andrews, Madison 9 Heritage, Tane 3 

Arblaster, Brett 5 Hickey, Thomas 10 

Atkinson, Gladys 3 Main, Jack 5 

Atkinson, Valerie 4 Mammone, Joseph 3 

Bercasio, Krystyanne 10 McClelland, Cody 8 

Bolger, Richard 11 McClelland, Sean 5 

Bentley, Billy 8 Nimo, Manu 5 

Bolger, Andrew 7 Ogle, Murray 5 

Bolger, Richard 11 Pitlo, Skye 9 

Carter, Indianna 2 Prentice, Ethan 4 

Dastey, Amber 5 Scalora, Ethan 6 

Dastey, Tamra-Jade 4 Smales, Shaharla 11 

Davey, Beau 7 Sonsie, Kristyn 11 

Domaille, Will 1 Squires, Tyler 4 

Edelsten, Ben 5 Steinmann, Liam 9 

Forster, Aaron 10 Steinmann, Ricky 10 

Funnell, Jett K Stubbs, Caleb 9 

Hack, Kiara 4 Zanker, Eden 7 

  
  

 
 
 

Work Placement 

 
Reece was at Tippet’s Family Potato Farm Kyalite doing 
his last work Placement for VET Metals and Engineering. 

 

2013 School Terms 
 

Term 1  
for Teachers 

Tuesday 5th 
February 2013 

Friday 12 April 
2013 

Term 1  
for Students 

Wednesday 6 
February 2013 

Friday 12 April 
2013 

Term 2  
for Teachers 

Monday 29th 
April 2013 

Friday 28 June 
2013 

Term 2  
for Students 

Wednesday 01 
May 2013 

Friday 28 June 
2013 

Term 3  
for Teachers 

Monday 15 
July 2013 

Friday 20 
September 
2013 

Term 3  
for Students 

Tuesday 16 
July 2013 

Friday 20 
September 
2013 

Term 4  
for Students 

Tuesday 08 
October 2013 

Wednesday 
18th December 
2013 

Term 4  
for Teachers 

Tuesday 08 
October 2013 

Friday 20th 
December 
2013 
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Primary News 
Simon Dunn (Assistant Principal) 
 
Kindergarten/Year One 
Andrea Hazlett (Class Teacher) 
Kindergarten and Year One have been busy during 
this term. We have been enjoying the science unit 
‘Mini Beasts’ in Science. They have enjoyed 
collecting small creatures such as lady beetles and 
snails. Students then studied the bodies of these 
small creatures drawing and labelling. 
 

 
Quin’s diagram of a worm ‘Mini Beast’. 
 

Year 2-3-4 
Michelle Jenvey (Class Teacher) 
After ‘raising’ plume moths over a period of 6 weeks 
students have come to the realisation that some 
things in nature are not there for a long time.  
Students watered the horehound plants regularly so 
that they could provide food for the plume moth 
caterpillars in their isolation chamber.  Many moths 
hatched, laid eggs and died during the 6 week period.  
The Wakool Shire Council Weed Control Officer,     
Mr Battenally, came back on Monday 19th November 
to help with the release of the remaining moths and 
caterpillars which appeared to be very successful. 

 
 Students gathered around the release site. 

Year 4-5-6 
Simon Dunn (Class Teacher) 
It seems like only 2 months ago I met a group of 
excited students for the first time and we are now 
nearly at the end of the year. 
 
This term has been a very busy one with not one but 
two excursions, visits from the travelling art gallery, 
all year 5 student nominating themselves for the 
Young Leader position, the Aspire Me Camp in 
Sydney, the National PSSA Athletics Carnival, 
Moulamein District PSSA Tennis Trials, orientation 
for the current Year 6 and future Kindergarten 
classes. We still have swim school, the gold 
excursion, Presentation Night, Whole School 
Assembly and Christmas lunch as well as the 
Outback Theatre For Young People running some 
drama workshops with all of the primary students to 
come. 
 
It has been a very busy year and everyone in the 
class has shown some significant improvements 
throughout the year. 
 
I would like to thank all of the parents for their support 
throughout the year whether you have been 
classroom helpers, professional taxi drivers or 
encouraging your children with home reading and 
learning activities. Without your support this year 
would not have been as successful as it was. I look 
forward to seeing everyone back next year and wish 
the current Year 6 all the best for the start of their 
high school education. 
 

 
Ben, Jack, Murray and Brett working on their Mural designs.  
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Secondary News 
Bruce Neild (Head Teacher) 
 

Directions for 2013 
Continuing with our new model for the delivery of the 
HSC will see us provide additional support to 
students through the introduction of a mentoring 
program for students who choose to seek additional 
one-to-one support with planning for study and 
managing their time.  
 
For all students there will be a renewed focus on the 
application of the How 2 Learn strategy in our school. 
We will do more student surveys and the 
improvement of feedback mechanisms should help 
students continue with their improvement. We will 
also implement a cross-curricular assessment model 
for Stage 4 students to reduce the number of 
assessments for Years 7 and 8 while helping 
students to make connections between areas of their 
learning. 
 
English Year 7 
The year began with a study of John Marsden’s novel 
‘Tomorrow When The War Began’ and writing diary 
entries. This progressed to reading a range of poetry 
from different cultures and times. In second semester 
we completed a close study of film and examined 
how meaning is constructed in different ways using 
film and its moral ideas. This led on to students’ 
producing their own film with the winner being aired 
on Performance Night. Students completed a study of 
a post-modern picture book using questioning 
techniques and then went on to produce their own 
picture book with their own message. 
 
English 9 and 10 
In English students started with a media unit focusing 
on improving their arguing skills, followed by a close 
study of Steinbeck’s classic novella, Of Mice and 
Men. In second semester students performed a 
critical study of Alfred Hitchcock’s Psycho, creating 
some excellent posters to demonstrate both their 
knowledge of film technique and critical literacy 
concepts. This was followed by an examination of 
some science fiction concepts in literature. 
 
History 7 and 8 
Students in Years 7 and 8 enjoyed studying the 
Aztecs in particular this year, which was part of a unit 
of Colonisation and Contact History, where the 
colonisation of Central America was compared to the 
colonisation of Australia. Students also studied some 
of the core concepts of history, did some archaeology 
and studied Ancient Egypt. Next year, History for 
Years 7 and 8 will focus on the period between 
ancient and modern civilisations. 

History 9 and 10 
Australian History of the 20th century is the focus for 
students in Years 9 and 10, but this year in this class 
we also devoted a significant amount of time to 
developing research and independent learning skills. 
Students studied summarising and making 
connections in particular as well as the Whitlam 
Dismissal, The 1950s in Australia, Changing rights 
and freedoms in the 1960s and the Vietnam War.  
 
Geography 9 and 10 
In Stage 5 Geography, students explored issues from 
an Australian context and this year looked at how 
Australia fits in to its regional and global context. 
Human rights issues, including e-rights, were 
discussed by students. Students also examined 
issues closer to home including rural decline and 
spatial inequality, and how these affect our lives. This 
was the foundation for students to complete their own 
Research Action Plan. 
 
Geography 7 and 8 
This year students explored a range of environments 
including the Great Barrier Reef and rainforests. 
There was a focus on the basic skills of map reading 
and interpreting and presenting information in 
graphical formats. Students choose a global issue to 
study and suggested improvements as part of 
learning to become active and informed citizens. 
 
Drama 9 and 10 
Drama was well enjoyed this year, with many classes 
collapsing in a fit of giggles, especially when learning 
different facial expressions and tones of voice in 
Term 3. Students also developed improved skills in 
stage craft through these and other experiences 
including:  

 Country Areas Program Days at Deniliquin – Film 

 Visit to Melbourne to see ‘Boy Girl Wall’ 

 Performance of ‘The Mad Hatter’s Tea Party’ at 

Performance night 

Each student has shown an improvement in 
confidence and critical appreciation of performance 
this year and it is good to know that there is such a 
wealth of talent in our community. 
 
English Year 8 
Christine Connellan (Year 8 Teacher) 
 
"At the Movies" - Term 4 with Year 8 
Film is a powerful, narrative medium. Films have the 
power to transpose the viewer to another place & 
another time, to experience a range of emotions, and 
to reflect on life’s important lessons. This Term, Year 
8 studied the Gabor Csupo film, 'Bridge to 
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Terabithia' , a Walden Media and Disney Pictures 
co-production. 
 
'Bridge to Terabithia' exposed the students to a vast 
array of stunning visual effects and cinematography, 
elements of fantasy, as well as special effects 
created by robotics and digital techniques. The film 
entertained the students through its touching 
portrayal of belonging, the rigors of rural-family life, 
the impact of schoolyard bullies, the power of 
friendship and the sadness of death. The movie 
focused on many life lessons through the day-to-day 
experiences of the main characters, as well as their 
creation of a fantastical land, where they defeat 
giants, trolls and mythical creatures. Ultimately, the 
message grasped by the students was that even 
tragedy can be overcome with insight, understanding 
and determination. 
 
The students discovered that friendship and saving 
graces can be found in the most unsuspecting 
places; that true friends make us better people for 
having known them and it's important to be prepared 
to "build bridges" with our family, our friends and our 
foes, because that's what will give us direction and 
the strength to overcome obstacles in life. 
  
Their study of 'Bridge to Terabithia’ provided Year 8 
students with great scope for thinking, clarification of 
values, writing, speaking, listening, questioning, 
presenting understandings and ideas and employing 
technology choices in their responses. 
 
Food Tech and Visual Art 
Belinda McKindlay (Food Tech and Visual Art 
Teacher)  
 
Students in Year 8 have begun their course for Food 
Technology.  Students have been working with 
Christmas cooking over the last 3 weeks cooking 
shortbread, Rudolph cakes and stained glass window 
cookies. 

 
Josh, Rachael and Callum finely crush boiled lollies for their 
biscuits. 

 
The final project for Year 7 and Year 8 Visual Arts 
has been creating busts.  The students started with 
moulding newspaper, covering it with papier mache 
and finished off with plaster bandage.  The sculpture 

is influenced by portraits of Chinese artist Ah Xian 
and Australian artist Ron Mueck.  Students had to 
decorate their bust with patterns and symbols 
reflective of their personality and self. 

 
Prue and Zaria work on their paper mache busts. 

 
PDHPE  
Anna Martin (PDHPE Teacher) 
It has been a such a great year in the PDHPE/PASS 
department with students getting involved in a huge 
variety of sports and activities.  
 
2012 saw the first cohort of the Focused PDHPE 
students complete their HSC examinations. This 
class handled the transition smoothly and coped with 
having to see me eight times a week as well! I look 
forward to receiving the final results in December and 
I wish them the best of luck with their other subjects 
in the 2012/2013 Focused year although I’m sure 
they will miss this subject even if they don’t feel that 
way right now!! 
 
This year has been filled with representative sport. 
We had teams represent the school with pride in the 
following sports: 15’s soccer, lawn bowls, tennis, 15’s 
netball, swimming, athletics and AFL. The students 
enjoyed these opportunities so much I am looking to 
involve them in extra competitions such as basketball 
and touch football in 2013. 
 
The senior PASS and PDHPE students were lucky 
enough to spend a whole week at the Thredbo Ski 
fields this year. This is a wonderful experience for 
students and staff and both gained many skills as a 
result of their participation. Next year we are 
venturing into the surf on the Victorian Surf Coast, I 
know the students are looking forward to this 
experience as much as I am! 
 
PDHPE is such an important subject for the 
development of adolescent learners. It teaches them 
life long skills in healthy living which encompasses all 
facets. Students who are active and sporty are 
generally great in social situations, have a positive 
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sense of self, are organised and attentive learners 
and have good coping skills when things get tough. 
Students at Tooleybuc Central School are lucky they 
are in a school that values and promotes this 
important subject. 
 
Have a safe and happy Christmas and New Year and 
I look forward to seeing you all in 2013. 
 
Music and LOTE 
Leeta Rutherford (Music and LOTE Teacher) 
 
 Music 2012 
This year the Year 7 and 8 students have been 
exploring music and musical instruments from around 
the world. They have also been learning the recorder 
and learning to compose short, simple pieces of 
music for the recorder using the computer. 
 
German 2012 
The Year 7 and 8 students this year have been 
focusing on reading, writing and speaking German. 
The students have been learning to greet someone, 
introduce themselves, ask simple questions, say 
goodbye and describe the appearance of a family 
member. The students have also been using various 
computer programs to present their knowledge. 
 
Student work 
Das ist meine Mutter. Sie ist vierunddreißig Jahre alt 
und ihre Name ist Michelle. Ihre Haar ist kurz und 
braun und sein Augen sind braun. Höhe meine Mutter 
ist einhundertundsiebenzig Zentimeter und sie wohne 
in Korleigh. By Jaide. 
 
Das ist mein Hund und er ist drei Jahre alt. Sein 
Name ist Pluto und sein Pelz ist Weiss und glatt und 
sein Augen sind lila. Meine Hund Länge ist vierzig 
Zentimeter und er wohne in meine Haus in Miami.  
By Ola. 
 
Science and Mathematics 
David Giles (Science and Mathematics Teacher) 
This Semester we have started Senior Science and 
Applied Mathematics in Focused HSC. 
 
We are trying to get as much done as possible before 
the end of the year. I spent two days at UNSW this 
week learning about trends in Chemistry teaching for 
Years 7 – 10, now that the National Curriculum will be 
introduced in 2014 for Years 7 and 9. It will mean lots 
of practical work which I am sure the students will 
enjoy. 
 
 
 
 

Agriculture and TAS Term 4 
David McCarron (Agriculture and TAS Teacher) 
Term 4 has continued to be a busy time in 
Agriculture. The Stage Six Focus students have 
commenced Primary Industries. They are currently 
learning how to construct a conventional fence. We 
are replacing and repairing all internal fences at the 
farm. We recently sold some excess sheep and 
topped the sales. Next year we will focus on growing 
out some merino lambs and breeding more stock. 
Year 9 students have been busy landscape 
gardening in an unused area in the main quadrangle 
and Year 7 have been busy tending their vegetable 
gardens in the hot weather. Year 7 TAS also made 
some terrific bridges out of paddle pop sticks. We 
have had a lot off testing them to see who had the 
strongest design. We had five students (Eden, 
Conner, Beau, Prue and Leighton) who designed a 
bridge that held in excess of 30 kg which is amazing. 

 
Beau and Conner with their bridges 
 

 
Eden and Leighton with their bridges 
 

 
Prue with her bridge 
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VOLUNTARY CONTRIBUTIONS 2012 
 
The New South Wales Government provides much of the 
necessary equipment and materials for the efficient 
running of the school.  However, to keep up to date with 
the latest textbooks and to supply materials for such 
subjects as technics, craft and food technology, parents 
are asked to make a voluntary contribution.  These are 
reviewed each year and kept to an absolute minimum, and 
are payable at the beginning of each school year. 
These contributions are important in ensuring that we can 
optimize learning opportunities for students.  Your 
cooperation in this regard is greatly appreciated. 
 

 
Technology Fee 
 

All Years K to 12 $10.00 

Current voluntary 
contributions 

Infants and 
Primary 

$40.00 

Years 7 + 8 $85.00 

Years 9 + 10 $45.00 

Years 11 + 12 $45.00 

Design and 
Technology/Technics: 

Year 9 + 10 
$30.00 plus 
materials 

Year 11 + 12 
$30.00 plus 
materials 

Design and 
Technology Food: 

Year 9 + 10 
elective 

$60.00 

Hospitality Year 11 & 12 
$7.00 per 
practical 
lesson 

   

Wanted 
Second hand uniforms in good condition. If your child 
has outgrown their uniform please consider donating 
it to the school. 
 

 

LOST UNIFORMS 
Please name your uniforms so we can return items 
that are misplaced. 
 

Helping kids beat the blues 
Did you know that one in four children over 12 has 
significant depressive symptoms? Sometimes it’s 
hard to know if your child has a real mental problem 
or is just suffering from teenage ‘moodiness’. 
 

Listen to Professor Ian Hickie, from the Brain and 
Mind Institute at the University of Sydney, talking 
about depression in school age kids, how to 
recognise it and what you can do to help. Go to: 
www.schoolatoz.nsw.edu.au/wellbeing/health/managi
ng-depression-in-children 
 

 

 

 

 

Tooleybuc Central School Uniforms 
 

TCS dark green bucket school hats $15, are 
available for purchase from the front office 
 

Tops 

Primary: Dark green polo shirt (TCS) 

Jumper (TCS) 

Girl’s summer culottes/green check 
dress 

Secondary: Green/yellow polo shirt (TCS) 

Rugby Jumper (TCS) 
 

Pants 

Primary &  
Secondary Boys 

Grey School Pants/ Grey Max Dax 
 

Primary Girls Green school pants/ Green Knee 
Length Shorts 

Secondary Girls Black school pants/ Green Knee 
Length Shorts 

 

Sport 

Primary & 
Secondary 

Yellow polo shirt 

Green basketball shorts 
Green tracksuit pants 

Sneakers 

 

Shoes 

Primary &  
Secondary Boys 
& Girls 

Black Leather Shoes 
 

 

Stockists of School Uniform 
 
Outdoors First 
Garments will need to be ordered so they can be 
embroidered, however they are a very reasonable price 
and the turn around is very quick.  

Clark’s Gift Salon 

183 Campbell Street, Swan Hill – Phone 50321616 
 
PSW 
Bootleg Pants – Polyester 465 Bottle can be purchased 
online at http://www.psw.com.au/  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  

STUDENT 
ASSISTANCE 

SCHEME 
APPLICATION 
FOR SUPPORT 

 

If you would like an 
application for 
support please 

contact the school. 

http://www.schoolatoz.nsw.edu.au/wellbeing/health/managing-depression-in-children
http://www.schoolatoz.nsw.edu.au/wellbeing/health/managing-depression-in-children
http://www.psw.com.au/
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Canteen Menu 2012 
 

Term 4 

Lunch        (all hot food must be ordered) 

Pie     $3.00 
 

Sausage Roll    $2.00  
 

Party Pie    $1.00 
 

Mini Pizza    $2.00 
(Ham & Pineapple or Ham & Cheese) 
 

Spaghetti Bolognese   $3.00 
 

Lasagna    $3.00 
 

Dim Sims (soy sauce – no extra charge) $0.50 
 

Chicken Nuggets   $0.50 
 

Tomato Sauce    $0.20 

Snacks      (do not include in lunch order, 
students to purchase at lunch time) 

Muffins (Double Choc)  $1.60 
 

Bulla Frozen Yogurt   $1.60 
(Apricot, Strawberry and Fruit Salad) 
 

Billabong Triple Swirl   $1.50 
 

Chips (Honey Soy)   $1.00 
 

Raspberry Twists   $0.20 
 
Drinks     
Big M     $2.00 
(Chocolate, Strawberry & Iced Coffee)   

Playwater - 350ml   $2.00 
(purple, orange, lemonade, red) 
 

Prima (as drink or frozen)  $1.20 
(apple/blackcurrant and tropical) 
 

Lunch orders are to be written on a paper bag 
including students name and year (with money 
inside). Orders are then to be taken to front office by 
students or sent with the rolls. 
 

Please remember to include only hot food and drinks 
on student’s lunch orders. All snacks are to be 

purchased from the canteen at lunchtime.  
 

Please note Raspberry Twists are now .20c each 

 
 

CANTEEN ROSTER 
 

Term 4 

7th Dec Kaylene Gleeson Larissa Andrews 
14th Dec Leisa Lyons Jenny Arblaster 
21st Dec NO CANTEEN  

  

If you are unable to do duty on your rostered day 
please contact someone else on the roster and 
arrange a swap.  
 

Contact Leisa Lyons on 0488 305071 if you have any 
queries. 

Canteen duty is from 
10:30 am until 2.30pm. 

 
NEW BELL TIMES  

Commencing Monday 13th August 

Secondary 

8.55 DEAR 

9.09 Period One 

10.00 Period Two 

10.51 RECESS 

11.11 Period Three 

12.02 Period Four 

12.53 LUNCH – Sitting and eating 

1.03 1st Half Lunch 

1.13 2nd Half Lunch 

1.33 Period Five 

2.24 Period Six 

3.15 End of Day 
 

Primary 

8.55 Morning Session 

9.09 

10.00 

10.51 RECESS 

11.11 Middle Session 

12.02 

12.53 LUNCH – Sitting and eating 

1.03 1st Half Lunch 

1.13 2nd Half Lunch 

1.33 Afternoon Session 

2.24 

3.00 End of Primary Day 

3.15 Catch buses 
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Details   
Date  Mon 14 to Fri 18 January 2013  
 

Time  Camp commences at 12 midday on Monday 
 and concludes at 12 midday on Friday.  
 

Venue Borambola Sport and Recreation  
 Centre (25km east of Wagga Wagga)  
 

Age  10 – 13 years (boys and girls)  
 

Cost  $295 (includes GST) 
  

Transport  Own transport is required 
  

Program number  0061502 
 

How to enrol  

Call 13 13 02 to book and pay over the phone or download our 
enrolment form and return it with full payment to Department of 
Education and Communities - Office of Communities, Sport and 

Recreation Division, Client Service Centre, Locked Bag 1422, 
Silverwater NSW 2128.  
 

Booking terms and conditions  
1. Payment of the full fee for the program must accompany the 
enrolment for, otherwise the enrolment will not be accepted.  
2. Enrolment is necessary prior to the commencement of the 
program to secure your place.  
3.A receipt confirming the details of your booking will be issued 
after payment has been received. 
Read our booking terms and conditions. For any enquiries or 
assistance [please contact our helpful staff on 13 13 02. 
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WATER AEROBICS CLASSES 
AT THE NYAH POOL, 

 

Come along to our funs aerobic classes in the water - 
helping to improve your cardio fitness, tone your 
muscles and assist you in losing weight! 
WHEN: Friday mornings 6:00am to 6:50am 
WHERE:  At the Nyah Pool 
DATES: Friday. November 30th to 
  Friday December 21st, 2012 
COST: $5 per class 

CONTACT: Sharon. Rogers on (0429) 794136 

 
WATER AEROBICS CLASSES 

AT THE. NYAH POOL 
 

 
Tooleybuc Community Health Clinics 

 
the Community Health Centre will be closed the week 

of Christmas and open limited hours the following 
week. 

 
Please check the noticeboard at the PO or at 

Community Health or ph and details will be available 
on the phone. 

 
A Happy and Safe Christmas and New Year to 

everyone! 

Christmas Tree 
 

Tooleybuc  
Football Sheds 

 
Sunday 2nd December 

 

6:00 pm 
Lollies and Icy poles for the children 

 
Performance by the  

 
Tooleybuc Central School Choir 

 

 
The Tradition Continues 

The community of Goodnight invite you all 
to it's Christmas Tree. 

 
Come along and enjoy this fun filled annual event. 
With games, treats and ice creams for the Children 
And of course meet Santa Claus as he makes his 
annual visit to 
Goodnight at 8.30pm. 
( Don't forget a gift for each child nothing over 
$20.00). 
 
A BBQ tea is provided as is cordial, tea & coffee ( 
BYO other drinks) 
Ladies please bring a salad or sweet. 
A lucky door prize and hamper on the night. 
 
When :  16 December 2012 
Where:  The Goodnight Hall 
Time :   6:30pm 
Cost :   Family : $15.00 
           Couple : $10.00 
           Single: $5.00 
Any enquires please contact  
Mereeka Andrews 50305103  
Sharon Rogers 50302020  
Kellie Edelsten 50388234 
 
Please come along and support this community event 
so that it Can continue running for future generations. 
Proudly supported by YCC (Your Community Cares) 
 

 
Wanted 
Cute male kitten for school teacher. Phone and leave a 
message on 50305422. 
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ADVERTISEMENTS  

Doctor Service in Tooleybuc 
 

Tristar are no longer coming to 
Tooleybuc. 

 
 

‘000’ 
If you have an emergency and need 
to call an ambulance and live in the 

Tooleybuc area, when asked 
‘Police, Fire, Ambulance’ 

Respond, 
‘Bendigo Ambulance’ 

This will minimise confusion as to 
where the ambulance will originate 
from and ensure a quick response 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 
  

CRAIG DOMAILLE 
PLUMBING 

 

For Honest Reliable Service call 
Craig on 50305382 

50305594 Fax
 

NOW AVAILABLE 
1.8 Tonne Mini Excavator 

Septic Tank Cleaning/Installation 
Hot & Cold Water Installation 

Gas Works 
Roofing 

Gas & Wood Heater Installation 
Ducted Air Conditioner 

Services/Installation 
Agent for Lowara Pumps 

 

Free no obligation quotes 
Plumbing since 1985 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 WANTED  
The Wakool Shire Home and Community 

Care (HACC) 
are in need of volunteer drivers in the 

Tooleybuc, Goodnight and Koraleigh 
areas. 

 
M e n  o r  W o m e n .  Y o u n g  o r  O l d !  

 
Tooleybuc HACC Outreach Coordinator  

50 305 252 

"Helping others to keep small communities 

strong." 

Tooleybuc and District 

Carpet Cleaning Service 

                                      

For domestic and commercial 
steam cleaning at competitive rates. 

 
Ring David Thompson on  

0447 000348 
for a free, no-obligation quote. 

 

"Old Tooleybuc  
Doll Cottage” 

Open 10 am daily 
53 Cadell St   

Tooleybuc 
 

A delightful display of over 400 
beautiful dolls that is sure to put a 
smile on your face. 
 
FEE.  
A gold coin donation, 
Proceeds donated to the local school for 
gardens and outdoor furniture. 
  

 

 
 

TOOLEYBUC GARAGE 
Roadworthy 

Spare parts Insurance 
Repairs  fuel 

Recommended service 
 

PH 50305459 

TOOLEYBUC COMMUNITY 
HEALTH CENTRE 

 

Now open Mon-Fri 9.00am-4.00pm 
 

Phone: 03 50305189 
                            

CLINIC HOURS ARE:  
9.00-10.00am & 1.00-3.30pm  
 

EARLY CHILDHOOD CLINIC: 
Mondays-Wednesdays -1.00-3.30pm 
 

IMMUNISATIONS CLINIC:  
(appointment necessary)         18

th
 December 

 

DIETITIAN CLINIC:   

Not Available at present 
 

MENTAL HEALTH: By Appointment 

Names being taken for list     
Visiting once per month or contact 
ACCESSLINE (1800 800 944)   
 

WOMEN’S HEALTH SERVICE:  
Names being taken for list 
Every 2

nd
 Month          18

th
 December  

 

Podiatrist     Fri 21 December 
 

Diabetes Nurse- available by apt 
 

Appointment phone: 50339390  
Fees are; $8.80 for concession 
(pension and health care card 
holders) OR $13.50 for all other 
clients 
     
In an emergency contact your G.P. 
Manangatang- 50351215 
Balranald- 50201055 
Nyah West- 50302456 
Swan Hill- 50331711 Or call ‘000’ 

 NYAH DISTRICT GOLF CLUB 

Golf Club House can be hired for 

MEETINGS PARTIES 

WEDDINGS etc 

Inquiries Phone 50302087 

 

 

Industrial, rural & domestic 

Agents for Tru-Built & 

McDonald Steel 

Real Sheds – Real Steel 

Matthew Loats Builder P/L 

  Phone: 0427 240 376 Fax: 

(03) 50 305 122 Remedial Massage 

& Manipulation 
Reflexology Reiki Master 

Jenny Arblaster  
Wood Wood Vic 

 

Ph: 03 50305126   0428 305126 
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CALENDAR 

TERM 4 2012 

 
 

WEEK Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

Term 4 
 
December 
 
Week  9 

2  3  
Swim School 
 
Merit Awards Close 
 
 

4  
Swim School 
 

5  
Swim School 
 
 

6  
Swim School 

7  
Swim School 
 
 

8  

Term 4 
 
December 
 
Week  10 

9  10  
Whole School 
Assembly 12:00 pm 
 
Student Xmas 
Lunch 1:00 pm 
 
Presentation Night 
6:30 pm 
 
Reports due out 
 

11  
Reward Excursion 
 

12  
Bill Rogers 
Professional 
Learning Day for all 
staff 
 

13  
200 Nights Reading 
Morning Tea 
 

14  
Interim Reports for 
Stage 6 go home. 
 

15  

Term 4 
 
December 
 
Week  11 

16  17  18  19  
End of Term 4 for 
students (Eastern 
and Western 
division) 
 Michelle White in 
 
 

20  
School 
Development Day 
 

21  

 End of Term 4 for 
teachers (Eastern 
and Western 
division) 
 
School 
Development Day 

22  

December 
Holidays 

23  24  
Summer Holidays 
 
 
 

25  
Summer Holidays 
 
Christmas Day – 
Public Holiday 

26  
Summer Holidays 
 
Boxing Day – Public 
Holiday 

27  
Summer Holidays 

28  
Summer Holidays 

  

29  
Summer 
Holidays 
 

 
WEEK 2  
FEBRUARY  2013 
 
TERM 1 

3 4 5 
Term One Begins 
Teachers Western 
 

6 

Term One Begins 
Students 
Western Division 
 

7 8 
Swimming Carnival 
 

9 

 
  

CRAIG DOMAILLE 
PLUMBING 

 
For Honest Reliable Service call 

Craig on 50305382 
50305594 Fax

 
NOW AVAILABLE 

1.8 Tonne Mini Excavator 
Septic Tank Cleaning/Installation 

Hot & Cold Water Installation 
Gas Works 

Roofing 
Gas & Wood Heater Installation 

Ducted Air Conditioner 
Services/Installation 

Agent for Lowara Pumps 
 

Free no obligation quotes 
Plumbing since 1985 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=2/12/2012
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=3/12/2012
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=4/12/2012
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=5/12/2012
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=6/12/2012
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=7/12/2012
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=8/12/2012
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=9/12/2012
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=10/12/2012
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=11/12/2012
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=12/12/2012
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=13/12/2012
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=14/12/2012
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=15/12/2012
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=16/12/2012
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=17/12/2012
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=18/12/2012
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=19/12/2012
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=19/12/2012&#eventFF6CF1C7-3A6F-47A6-BB79851A619B98A0
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=19/12/2012&#eventFF6CF1C7-3A6F-47A6-BB79851A619B98A0
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=19/12/2012&#eventFF6CF1C7-3A6F-47A6-BB79851A619B98A0
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=19/12/2012&#eventFF6CF1C7-3A6F-47A6-BB79851A619B98A0
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=19/12/2012&#eventFF6CF1C7-3A6F-47A6-BB79851A619B98A0
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=19/12/2012&#eventFF6CF1C7-3A6F-47A6-BB79851A619B98A0
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=20/12/2012
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=20/12/2012&#eventE0D50FCB-C235-41D9-B3B129C609D44CA3
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=20/12/2012&#eventE0D50FCB-C235-41D9-B3B129C609D44CA3
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=21/12/2012
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=21/12/2012&#event09B04AB9-B4B6-432C-8F556AB3DC92D143
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=21/12/2012&#event09B04AB9-B4B6-432C-8F556AB3DC92D143
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=21/12/2012&#event09B04AB9-B4B6-432C-8F556AB3DC92D143
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=21/12/2012&#event09B04AB9-B4B6-432C-8F556AB3DC92D143
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=21/12/2012&#event09B04AB9-B4B6-432C-8F556AB3DC92D143
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=21/12/2012&#event09B04AB9-B4B6-432C-8F556AB3DC92D143
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=21/12/2012&#event09B04AB9-B4B6-432C-8F556AB3DC92D143
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=22/12/2012
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=23/12/2012
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=24/12/2012
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=24/12/2012&#eventE33D765E-FCB2-4948-ABF4EBBF1F461FBA
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=24/12/2012&#eventE33D765E-FCB2-4948-ABF4EBBF1F461FBA
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=24/12/2012&#eventE33D765E-FCB2-4948-ABF4EBBF1F461FBA
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=25/12/2012
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=26/12/2012
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=27/12/2012
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=28/12/2012
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=29/12/2012
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Tooleybuc Central School 
Bus Variation to Routine 
 
My child/children 
_____________________________ will not be 
travelling on the  
    
bus on __________________________. 
  (Date) 
 

 I will be collecting them 
 
 They will be travelling on 

_____________________bus.  
 
 Other (Please explain) 

:______________________________ 
 
Note: Some buses do not allow other students to 
travel on their buses.  Please contact the bus driver 
to ensure approval. 
 
Parent 
Signature:___________________________ 
 
Date:_____________ 

 
Tooleybuc Central School 
Bus Variation to Routine 
 
My child/children 
_____________________________ will not be 
travelling on the  
    
bus on __________________________. 
  (Date) 
 

 I will be collecting them 
 
 They will be travelling on 

_____________________bus.  
 
 Other (Please explain) 

:______________________________ 
 
Note: Some buses do not allow other students to 
travel on their buses.  Please contact the bus 
driver to ensure approval. 
 
Parent 
Signature:___________________________ 
 
Date:_____________ 


